DEPARTMENT OF

## KANSAS STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE AND APPLIED SCIENCE

MANHATTAN

PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND ATHLETICS

November 3, 1943

Dr. Forrest C. Allan Director of Athletics Varsity basketball coach

Dear Phog:

I trust that you will forgive me for being facetious in my last letter. It was just a bit of the Irish meanness in me cropping out. I very well knew that you were quoted as saying our Kansas cousins and not our country cousins. With that in mind I am wondering if we can decide on February 23 as the date for our basketball game at Manhattan. Could we play you at Lawrence some time between January 15th and January 22nd? I am requesting this favor because our examinations are during the week of the 22nd to the 29th. Rest assured that we will be truly grateful to you if you are able to give us the date at that time.

With all good wishes I am

MFA: 1h

Sincerely yours